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Mrs. Reed’s Third Grade Newsletter


Week of September 22, 2010








Dear Parents/Guardians,





We have entered into the second month of school and we have accomplished so much. We are learning to work cooperatively and use “I feel_______because _______ I need you to ___________” messages all in the interest of building responsible community members. 





Thursday, September 23, 2010 will be the night to meet me and find out from your child what will be happening in the classroom this year. Your child is very excited that you will be their student and will be taking you through some content areas. 





We are busily preparing the room for your arrival and cannot wait for you to experience the wonderful community of room 119. 





Hope to see you then!





Mrs. Reed ( 








 








Field Trip!!!: 


Remember…permission slips need to be signed by students to participate in Field Elementary walkathon. This is taking place this Thursday. If you have not signed your child’s permission please do so ASAP.  Thanks! 





Math: Students are working through money using coins of half-dollar, quarter, dime, nickel, and penny values to make a dollar. They are learning how to write out the values and how to write the values using numbers, the dollar sign and decimal point. A great way to support what we are doing in the classroom is to take your child shopping with you. They can use the calculator on your phone to add up the groceries or do so on a piece of paper. You can also lay out the change on the dinner table and as a family work to count how much mom, dad or other family members have in pockets! 





Word Work:  Students are learning the rules of when to drop the e and when to add double consonants to words when changing the suffix on verbs to –s, ed- or –ing.       
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Science: The crayfish have come and are in tanks. We clean out their habitats and feed them cat food (fish food). Right now we are working with seeds and plants. Did you know that a bean is really a fruit? If you want to know why ask your child!   





Reading Workshop: We are still working with the genre – non fiction. We are learning about text features like subheadings and diagrams with labels. In addition we learned about green and red question. Ask your child what each question means.  





Parents…please sign the agenda nightly. Please check for homework. Everyone has homework in spelling, reading and math. It is critical that students get into the habit of doing homework nightly. Thank you for your continued support to ensure this habit!








PLEASE….PLEASE….Watch for our walking field trip permission slip next Thursday to the Crescent Hill Library. We will be walking with Mrs. Lancaster’s class. Parent volunteers are welcome to come! It will also be an opportunity to get to know our Crescent Hill Neighborhood.   





We have received over 150 compliments so far! The whole school is amazed at our wonderful hallway behavior. Give your child a great big hug for their hard work! 





Jobs have been assigned and “friends” are busily doing a great job. It’s so wonderful to see the students taking ownership in this classroom!  





OPEN HOUSE IS COMING!!!! Please plan on coming and MARK your calendars! September 23rd next Thursday. 





October 22nd is the Fall Festival. It’s a Friday night from 6 to 8. 





Social Studies: We are continuing to learn about the Constitution. We also learned what continent, city, state, country, and planet we live on.  Ask your child and you will be amazed by their knowledge!   





Students should spend most of their independent reading time, reading a variety of texts, especially chapter books.  � HYPERLINK "http://bookwizard.scholastic.com/tbw/homePage.do" �Scholastic’s Book Wizard� an online tool that you can use as a parent  to find out whether the book your child is reading, is at his appropriate level.  You can do a leveled search (reading levels, in most cases, correspond to grade levels).  For example, you can search for book titles between levels 3.1-3.8.  This will pull up a list of books that are at the average 3rd grade reading level.  Some students may be reading at a level of 2.5, 4.6 or even a 6.8.   It is important that students are reading books that are not too easy, not too difficult, but are just right for them!  


Some parents have asked for reading sites with books that their children can listen to. Below is a list of some of these sites: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mightybook.com/story_books.html" ��http://www.mightybook.com/story_books.html�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.speakaboos.com/" ��http://www.speakaboos.com/�











Writing: Students will be working to understand what a memoir is. We are continuing to edit sentences as editors using editing marks.  A really good website for your child to go to, to support fun opportunities with writing is http://www.brainpop.com/english/grammar/antonymssynonymsandhomonyms/preview.weml   











Computer – Please check out my class website. Students continue to practice their keyboarding skills.   � HYPERLINK "http://msreedsclass.weebly.com/" ��http://msreedsclass.weebly.com/�


There you will find the homework for the week as well as the spelling lists up through December. 











Stage One We’ve said goodbye to Stage One. It was a very good experience for the students. They learned about face, imagination and body. They also learned about diction and rate. As we move away from Stage One we will now be going to the library to check out books on careers or famous people. The goal is for the student to write a monologue as this “character” and present for parents. More news about this coming soon… 








